
November 12, 2016 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Our Lord, 

 

Thank you again for the continued love and support that you display to me, the believers and unbelievers on the 

continent of Africa through your ongoing prayers and financial support.  I remain grateful to you for how you 

have allowed God to work through and in our partnership for the advancement of His Kingdom here and abroad. 

 

Thirty plus church leaders, pastors, planters and missionaries from Kenya and beyond participated in a four day 

intensive dialogical, Scripture centered fellowship and training session in regards to the church that Jesus is 

building and contrasting the church as contemporary culture tries to build. The students were highly participatory 

as the Holy Spirit informed their understanding of church in a new, powerful and inspiring way.  On day four, 

they shared how they grew in the Lord as well as their passion and desire to represent the church that Jesus is 

building according to Scripture alone.  After prayerful reflection, each student articulated an action plan to stop 

pursuing church as described by culture and begin/continue to become and multiply the church that Jesus was 

building.  This was a very spiritually and emotional time of refreshing and renewing.  God was glorified and his 

church was blessed greatly. 

 

I have been invited back to the training center, as well as local churches.  I also have been asked by a couple of 

movement leaders to pray about bringing some training to some certain tribes in the bush.  Please pray for the 

Lord’s clear will and leading in regards to these matters. 

 

Please join me in praising God for: 

 His provision & protection 

 The amazing presence and power of His Holy Spirit which brought powerful illumination of truth about, 

and His will for, the church that Jesus is building not only in Africa but globally 

 The testimonies from many students who reported to have mind & heart renewals as a result of this 4 day 

dialogical, Scripture centered fellowship and training session. 

 The many new partnerships with leaders and many potential future opportunities to be used in this 

awesome movement of  the Holy Spirit in Africa 

 

Please continue to pray for the following:  

 Safe & healthy passage to the USA. 

 Lord willing, the estimated $750.00 still required to meet expenses will be supplied for His glory.  

 God’s will and provision for continued and future ministry to Africa   

 

Thank you for your prayers, it is a great encouragement to know you are praying for me. If you desire to give 

your financial support, checks may be sent and made payable to Crossway Christian Church, PO Box 363, Saco 

Maine, 04072; Attention Church Treasurer.  Please note on the memo line: Africa 2016 and Paul “Chico” Parker. 

 

I thank God and pray His constant blessing upon you all for your faithful and continued partnership, support and 

encouragement in ministry.     

 

Sincerely Yours, 

Paul “Chico” Parker 

180 Saco Avenue, Unit 21 

O.O.B., Me. 04064 

1-207-592-5911 

 

 


